Date:  March 4, 2009

Subject: Proposed Changes to the Spanish Major

From: Bebe Miller

The Arts and Humanities Subcommittee met to consider a revision to the Spanish Major. Substantially, the major would be comprised of four tracks of study: Peninsular Literatures and Cultures, Latin American Literatures and Cultures, Hispanic Linguistics, and Hispanic Studies,. The first three tracks require significant concentration as well as a certain amount of diversification. Hispanic Studies, which will serve as a more general track, offers greater diversification and less concentration. The goal of the revision is to address the growth in the numbers of Spanish majors over the past several years, the breadth and diversity of their interests, and the improvement in their pre-major preparation. The department feels that the new framework will ensure a logical and structured path for students, both for those who have more specialized interests and those who are drawn to a more general field of study. These changes do not involve an increase of credit hours; that remains at 50, which is in line with comparable majors in the college and benchmark institutions.

All four tracks share the following requirements: 

· Required Core Courses (= 15 credits)
Spanish 401/H401 4 credits

Spanish 403/H403 4 credits

Spanish 404 3 credits

Spanish 450/H450 4 credits  

The major elements of the first three proposed tracks share a "menu" of choices:
· Concentration Requirement (= 15 credits) 

 Three courses from Group A, B or C, specified by track

Diversification Requirement (= 10 credits) 

Two courses from one Group or one course from each of two Groups, specified 

· Senior Seminar (= 5 credits) 

Specifically geared to each track

· Electives (= 5 credits) 

One course from either Group A, Group B, Group C, or Group D
The Hispanic Studies track also includes:

· Two courses from one Group, plus two courses from another Group, 

plus one course from the remaining Group (= 25 credits) 

· Senior Seminar in one of the three areas (= 5 credits) 

· One additional course from any of the three areas (= 5 credits) 

The subcommittees felt that this was a very well-structured proposal crafted in response to new needs and student body feedback as well as increasing global awareness of relevance and importance of the discipline. The point was raised that students come to Ohio State well-prepared in Spanish and this revision accommodates this higher level of student competency. Partnerships with elementary and secondary education seems to have benefited students and the program is responding to this demand.


The proposal was unanimously approved. The subcommittee commends the department on the extensive and painstaking work that went into the proposal, starting with the initial plan submitted over a year ago. 

